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Touch Trucks Event, May 22

The Friends of the Larkspur Library is hosting a community event called “Touch Trucks,” a
fundraiser to benefit the building of the new Larkspur Library.  This fun family event will be
held on Sunday, May 22, 2022, from 10 am to 2
pm in the east parking lot of Redwood High
School. Kids of all ages are invited to get up close
and personal with trucks and drivers, inspiring
learning, imagination, and fun. Visit a fire truck,
tow truck, construction vehicle, new recycling
truck, cement truck, a Guide Dogs puppy truck,
and so many more!

Tickets available on Eventbrite or at friendsoflarkspurlibrary.org. $5/single or $25/family
up to 6.  Don’t miss this fun event! Join your classmates and neighbors and celebrate
trucks while helping to build the new Larkspur Library, a Community Gathering Place and
Cultural Resource for all.  Thanks to our sponsors Shamrock Materials and Marin
Sanitary Service.  Free parking in the Redwood High School west parking lot.  See you
there!

 Rosine Reynolds and Steve Stein:
Bringing Library Fans Together

“I’ve been a library volunteer for ages,” said Rosine Reynolds.  “I’ve had almost every
volunteer job.  I’ve always loved libraries.  I was a volunteer at the library in Tiburon before
we moved to Larkspur.”

Her husband, Steve Stein, adds, “We moved to Tiburon in 2004, and were involved in the
development of the Tiburon Library. We saw success in that project, and I see a similar
situation in Larkspur. The Larkspur Library wants to expand and improve, and reaching
that goal is a citizens’ effort, like Tiburon.” The current library? “Comfortable, inviting, and
inadequate.”

As they have been known to do, Steve and Rosine decided to “lend a hand” to the project.
They offered financial support, but also offered to host a series of lunches at their house
“for several major players who got together to see what had to be done and what could be
done.”

As for the notion that the Friends of the Larkspur Library was hatched in Rosine and
Steve’s living room, she says that’s suburban legend.  “We hosted a social event to bring
together groups who support the library.”  But there are many who believe the legend.  

Rosine and Steve met circa 1979-80 at the Playwright’s Center in San Francisco.  Based
on a Chicago model, the Center was a place to read work and have it staged if possible.
 “We were both interested in writing plays,” Steve says, “and she’s had plays produced.  It
turned out to be a social venue as well.”  He was living in Florida then, where he was in the
hotel business.  Business was slow in the summer, so he used to spend “a little time” in
“cool-climate San Francisco.  When I met Rosine, a little time became more time.”  After a
long-distance relationship (she lived in the East Bay), they rented an apartment in Seacliff
and travelled between there and Florida.  When he sold his hotels, he moved here, but still
commuted to Florida, where he owned a townhouse.  

“When we lived in foggy Seacliff, we would drive to Marin, where it was sunny.  We finally
said let’s move to Marin.”  After an exhaustive and exhausting search, they bought in
Tiburon in 1993, but were still “living in two places.”  When he sold the townhouse, they
lived in Tiburon full-time.  

Rosine had been a science teacher (“at every level”) from elementary through pre-college
in the East Bay and was a playwright “off the clock.”  Her plays have been performed at
Dominican College in San Rafael, the Playwright’s Center of San Francisco, and at a
theater in Los Gatos.  She has four grandchildren who live in Oregon. 

But the Tiburon house had 40 steps up to the front door, so by 2004, Steve and Rosine
were on the move again.  They bought a house in Larkspur when it was still under
construction.  How did that work out?  Steve: “We’ve never looked back.”

Where do they find out about which books to read? “Book reviews,” answers Steve, “from
The Wall Street Journal, The New York Review of Books, Times (of London) Literary
Supplement, Claremont Review of Books, New Yorker, and online, Book Forum, and by
word of mouth. Rosine and I swap discoveries with each other. She likes mysteries, and
now I read them too. I treat myself to fiction.”

Among Rosine’s favorite mystery writers: Louise Penny (“setting, story, and character”),
Jacqueline Winspear, Donna Leon, Michael Connelly.

Steve describes himself as a “foodie at heart.” Although he owned hotels, he never ran a
restaurant (“I was itching to run a restaurant, but the hours were difficult…”).  But he finds
restaurants “fun to read and talk about,” and pre-pandemic, he created and led a
discussion group at Book Passage on restaurants.

Looking toward the future of the Larkspur Library, Rosine says “I can’t imagine not having a
library.  It’s part of our civilization.  The new library will be busy all the time.”

“There’s still a lot to be worked out,” Steve says.  And, as things get worked out, you can
bet Rosine Reynolds and Steve Stein will have been quietly working behind the scenes,
seeing that the people who need to talk to each other get to do just that.
 

Unlocking the Mysteries
of the Holdit Locker

Why: Now library patrons can pick up reserved
material 24/7 without coming into the library.
Bring your library card!

Where: The Holdit locker is in place, in use now,
behind the library by the back stairs. Look for the
big blue metal locker.

Who: Anyone with a library card.

How: 
1.    For online requests, when your requested
book/movie is ready for pick-up at the library, call
during open hours and request to pick up at the
Holdit locker.

2.    If you request a book, movie, etc. by telephone, ask the librarian to select the Holdit
locker as the pickup location.
3.    Remember to bring your library card to access the locker.
4.    Hold your card in front of the scanner, but not on the glass. The locker with your book
will automatically open. Voila! Your book or item appears and your library record is
automatically updated.

In addition, be assured that curbside service is still available on Wednesdays and
Fridays from 12 pm to 4 pm for the time being.

 

Toward a New Library:
Commons Update from Joe Jennings

We formed The Commons Foundation (TCF) in Spring 2018, with a strategy to partner with
the City of Larkspur, and a goal of raising $5M in private funds to build a new Larkspur
library. We have made significant progress, including raising $3M in unrestricted cash and
pledges. We also have a potential state matching grant and strong traction in
fundraising. But we also face challenges. Mainly, we must raise the remaining $2M as
rapidly as possible so the city can design and build a beautiful modern library. We cannot
be complacent. The state funds are not guaranteed and city funding priorities could
change. Now is the time to help with your tax-deductible contribution.

Progress

City Council Resolution, Grant Application, TCF Role

On April 6, the City Council passed a resolution to ensure that the City of Larkspur will,
with TheCommons Foundation (TCF) funds and other resources, match the State grant if
awarded later this year. To better understand the city’s grant application and the expected
state process, please read the grant application and listen to City Manager Dan Schwarz’s
presentation (links below).

City of Larkspur Grant Application
https://www.cityoflarkspur.org/DocumentCenter/View/14786/82-Library-State-Grant

City Manager Presentation
https://www.ci.larkspur.ca.us/DocumentCenter/View/14802/82-Presentation

City Council Discussion (video set to start at 50:24)
https://youtu.be/-j2vnSvYVcE?t=3024

City Library Video Submitted as Part of the Grant
Application
https://youtu.be/zp1uWnr3w_8

Marin IJ: Larkspur agrees to match
state grant for new library
https://thecommonsatlarkspur.org/larkspur-agrees-to-match-state-grant-for-new-library/

By Adrian Rodriguez

Larkspur officials have agreed to assist with the funds needed to build a new library.

The City Council unanimously voted Wednesday to match a state grant, the final step in
the city’s grant application to the state for library projects. The application, filed March 21,
seeks funding for a new $10.4 million library.

“If we get $5.2 million from the state, we will happily proceed with our partner to figure out
how to get all that money and build that $10.4 million facility,” City Manager Dan Schwarz
said.

The city is working with the Commons Foundation, which as of March 29, had amassed
$2.9 million in pledges and donations. Officials will draw from city funds to fill the gap,
Schwarz said.

If the application yields a partial award, Schwarz said staff will figure out how much money
is available and “build what we can.”

The council is considering a move to the vacant Rose Lane parcel because its 108-year-
old City Hall at 400 Magnolia Avenue, which houses the library, is in need of a major
renovation.

Schwarz said the grant program places heavy emphasis on funding communities of need
or underserved communities. Larkspur does not hit the mark there, he said.

However, there is also an emphasis on health and safety.

“And in that respect, we score very high,” Schwarz said. “Our library is open part of the
week, you can come in. We feel you’ll be safe, but none of us feel this library is safe for the
long haul. We know that it has significant accessibility issues, which is also something that
we emphasized quite a bit in this application.”

Community organizers are raising money to build a new city library at the vacant lot at the
southeast corner of Doherty Drive and Rose Lane in Larkspur.

The city was limited to requesting funding for an in-kind replacement, meaning the
application could not seek funding for a bigger library than the one that exists, Schwarz
said.

After an assessment of how much City Hall space is used by the library, staff determined
they were seeking funding to replace 6,485 square feet, which is the maximum staff felt
they could justify, Schwarz said.

The application also noted that if the city chose a full renovation of City Hall, it would cost
about $18 million. Original estimates suggested it would cost about $11 million for a
renovation, Schwarz said. The city arrived at the new number after considering unknowns
such as inflation, a volatile construction market and the availability of materials.

Previously, staff presented preliminary estimates for what a 5,000-square-foot library would
cost as well as a new City Hall equal in size. Together, staff believed the cost to be around
$10 million.

The actual size, design and features of the new library are still unknowns, Schwarz said.
Officials wanted to pool funding to determine a project budget before making those
decisions.

However, if the grant is awarded, staff will have to fast-track fundraising, planning and
approvals because the grant funds have to be spent by March 31, 2026, Schwarz said.

Joe Jennings, president of the Commons Foundation, said the application and the City
Council commitment show progress.

“I would like to think that we’re at the beginning of the end of our capital campaign,” he
said, noting that organizers need to raise the remaining $2 million quickly.

Jennings said the foundation has $650,000 in matching funds to accelerate the process,
“but we can’t be complacent.”

“The state funds are not guaranteed, and city priorities could change,” he said.
Councilwoman Catherine Way said she has been involved in planning for a new library
since 2013 and has her fingers crossed that the city will receive a grant.

“I think we’re reaching a pinnacle now,” she said. “I see success happening.”

Mayor Dan Hillmer said, “It’s a wonderful opportunity.”

“I’m going to try to keep as many options open for as long as possible so that whatever we
have at the time we need to we can make the right decision,” he said.

Larkspur’s Newest Author

Friends of the Library president Barbara Friday’s
recipe for “Moroccan Lemon Chicken with Green
Olives” was one of more than 100 appealing
recipes in What Sustains Us, A Community
Cookbook compiled and published by the Corte
Madera Women’s Improvement Club.  Barbara’s
recipe is a souvenir of a cooking class in Fez,
Morocco, that she took with her daughter. “I’ll
never forget that marvelous day nor the delicious
food we cooked.”  Here’s a chance to share that
memory.

What the Friends are
Reading and Recommending

Alice

Bing Crosby, A Pocketful of Dreams, The Early
Years 1903-1940, Gary Giddins
 

This is my favorite book in a long time. What a story!
Just two generations from covered wagons, Bing
Crosby emerged from Spokane, Washington, with a
marvelous voice, enormous talent and taste, and a
broad knowledge of most kinds of music, notably jazz,
to become America’s #1 star of records, movies, and
radio. He left Spokane for Los Angeles in 1925, age 22,
with a show-biz minded friend.  Eleven months later,
they were asked to join the Paul Whiteman orchestra,

the #1 entertainment attraction in America.  It wasn’t luck — everyone who heard him sing
loved him — “that astonishing singer with the throb in his voice” — and wanted more.  

In the ensuing years, Bing goes from strength to strength, hit to hit.  He hosted the Kraft
Music Hall on the radio from 1935-1946, attracting 50 million people per weekly broadcast.
 One of his radio writers created a personality based on Bing’s own (“only more so”) that
was so appealing that Bing adopted it as his for the rest of his life.  His records were
perennial hits, his mediocre movies were hits, and at the end of this volume, he is paired
with the Andrews Sisters for their first record (“Ciribiribin” — hear it and so much more on
YouTube) and with Bob Hope for the first Road movie.  He was the first to insist on using
black musicians on his records and broadcasts, and he had the power to make it happen.
(He would leave the movie set/production meeting/recording session and go play golf until
minds changed.) He and Louis Armstrong were each other’s biggest fans.  Artie Shaw said
in 1992, “The thing you have to understand about Bing Crosby is that he was the first hip
white person born in the United States.”

Jim
 

FUZZ: When Nature Breaks the Law, Mary Roach

“I’m sure that fans of Mary Roach’s writing have already
read her 2021 book, FUZZ: When Nature Breaks the Law.
For those readers who haven’t read her, here’s your
chance as she takes her readers with her, traveling to
areas where wild animals are misbehaving. I felt like I was
standing next to her as she writes about marauding
monkeys, badly behaving bears, leopards who like human
flesh, and many other out-of-line animals. And once you’ve
finished this book, I’m sure you will pick up her other
books.”

Jim
 

The Gilded Edge: Two Audacious Women and the
Cyanide Love Triangle that Shook America, Catherine
Prendergast

For those readers who like history and biography, especially
dealing with the Bay Area in the early 1900s, I suggest
picking up Catherine Prendergast’s The Gilded Edge. The
major characters are the writers who made up what is
known as the Bohemians: Jack London, Ambrose Bierce,
Mary Austin (one of my favorites), the Sterlings, Nora
French May, and others. I enjoyed reading about the
intrigue dealing with this time and these writers. What is
different about the book is that Prendergast also includes her research about how she
found the material. She takes time out from the story to write about her reading archives,
as well as letters and newspapers from which she writes the narrative. Although at times I
found this annoying, it didn’t detract from my enjoying the story.

Dyan
 

Robert E. Lee and Me, A Southerner’s Reckoning with
the Myth of the Lost Cause, Ty Seidule

Ty Seidule was raised as an educated Virginian gentleman
who aspired to become like his hero, Robert E. Lee, the
perfect model of a Southern gentleman. He attended all-
White elite private schools and knew little about the
South’s violent past. Eventually he became a college
history major at Washington and Lee University, named for
his hero as well as George Washington. But later, as head
of the history department at the U.S. Military Academy, he
began to uncover facts that gave a lie to the Lost Cause. 

History is usually told by the victors; however, despite the South losing the War, it won the
historical narrative. To maintain one of the most important elements of Southern life, many
facts about the War were reframed to not only sympathize with whites but give them
dominance. For example, the War’s cause was due to states’ rights, not slavery.  And Lee
was revered – worshipped, in fact – as the greatest soldier in the entire War. 

At the same time, the Ku Klux Klan began terrorizing Blacks in the South, ensuring
continued White control.  Seidule’s impetus for writing the book was his desire for truth: I
grew up with a lie, a series of lies. Now, as a historian and retired U.S. Army officer, I must
do my best to tell the truth about the Civil War, and the best way to do that is to how my
own dangerous history.” 

Seidule’s personal honesty anchors and elevates the story. A fascinating and timely tale.

Diana

Why We Swim, Bonnie Tsui

I highly recommend the non-fiction book Why We
Swim. Published in 2020, the book is a collection of
essays about the many benefits and pleasures of
swimming. I love to do aqua aerobics myself, but I first
heard about Why We Swim from a friend whose
husband was struggling with depression during the
pandemic. Since the ocean was always open, they
began going down to the Sonoma coastline on
Saturdays and at first stared, then waded, then finally
swam in the chilly Pacific Ocean. She said it was as if
this process was rebooting his system each time he
encountered the cold water and his depression began
to lift. Later, I met an older woman who swam laps daily year-round in the unheated
riverfront outdoor pool at Bidwell Park in Chico. When I asked why she did it, she said it
kept her young and recommended Tsui’s book to me again. I had to read it. 

Intermixed in Why We Swim are stories of accomplishments by acclaimed swimmers, polar
bear swim rituals around the world, swim lessons that brought a community together, Asian
cultures where women swam for a living, miraculous healings, rescues that required hours
of icy swimming, and the joys of swimming competition. But most intriguing to me are the
descriptions of the many mental benefits that can come from swimming – rejuvenation,
comfort, calm, and joy. If you’ve considered bringing swimming back into your life or are
just plain curious about why we swim, this book will satisfy.

 

Barbara

Daisy Miller by Henry James
 

I'm on a Henry James kick right now, as I'm trying to
determine what Henry James thinks of the "self-made"
woman. Are we an important and positive addition or just
a topic of idle conversation as one takes tea?  My
conclusion is that Henry James was the ultimate observer
of individuals' impact on society. It's as though he's a
disinterested scientist watching us from above. Chilling
but fascinating. As a self-made woman, I feel that my
sisters and I have won. 

 

Thank You from the
Friends of the Larkspur Library for

Your 2021 Love Your Library Membership

Thank you so much for supporting the library by renewing your annual membership in the
Friends of the Larkspur Library. Your support goes to purchasing new materials for our
collection, running programs such as Children’s Storytime, and funding annual
subscriptions for The New York Times, Barron’s, and the San Francisco Chronicle. We
“Love Our Library” and know that you do too!  And don’t worry, there’s still plenty of time to
send your check to 400 Magnolia Avenue or renew your membership using Paypal at
friendsoflarkspurlibrary.org. Listed below are our donors to date:

Jeanne Azen
Pablo Ballora
Henry & Katherine Bellatorre
Roberta Benor
Blackbaud Giving Fund
Tish & Tom Borden
Dulcy Brainard
Daniel Breiner
Carrie Burroughs
Christopher Cappelen
Sally Mars Carey
Leanne Ceccotti
James Cleaver
Leslie Colcord
Kathleen Cummins
Nicole Douglas
Vickie Feldstein
Judith Fletcher
Dean & Sandra Foose
Cheryle Foskett
Michelle Foster
Barbara Friday
Thomas Gaffney
George & Ann Gregory
Deborah Harnett
Joyce Pavlovsky
Linda & Michael Perrella
Peter & Dyan Pike
Donna Poninski
Catherine Pyke
Lynne Redding
James & Mary Dale Scheller
Susan & Dick Schliesmann

Karen Haydock
Sharon & David Herzer
Coreen Hester
Helyse Hollander
James Holmes 
Grace Hughes
Pierre Josephs
Joan Kirsner
Warren G. Lefort
Jean Leutwyler
William Levinson
Margit Liesche
Nancy Lubamersky
Joan Lundstrom
Dana Marotto
Sandra Massen
Robert & Robin Kahn Mayer
Peter & Marcia Mazonas
Hank Miller
Mary Missimer
Aileen Murphy
Cami Noble
Patricia O’Brien
Barbara Otto
Angeline Papastefan
Colin Silverthorne
Robert & Barbara Stenson
Edward Summerville
Mary Van Dyke
Frederic & Susan Whinery
Myralin Whitaker
Betsy & Bryant Young
Anne Zucchi

The Friends of the

Larkspur Library

Board of Directors

President
Barbara Friday

Dulcy Brainard, Media Consultant
Carrie Burroughs, Treasurer
Coreen Hester, Member at Large
Helyse Hollander, Member at Large
Alice Kaufman, Editor, Among Friends
Dyan Pike, Vice President
Catherine Pyke, Emeritus President
Diana Saint James, Secretary
Jim Scheller, Emeritus President    
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Jim Scheller, Emeritus President    
Mary Van Dyke, Member at Large

Mission Statement The Friends are a dedicated group of
members who raise money for library
programs, plan events, and work as
ambassadors to the community for the
Larkspur Library.
 
The Friends of the Larkspur Library are
committed to supporting the library’s
programs, cultural events, books, and
materials. We strive to instill the love of
reading and the excitement of learning in
library patrons of all ages. 
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